Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

August 15, 2011 Jan Moran’s Home

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director  Board Members present: Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Aggie Stroot, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Jan Moran, and Colleen Langren.  Guests present: Susie Baliff

Review of Minutes:  Aggie Stroot made a motion to approve the July minutes, Colleen Langren seconded it.  Approved.

Old Business:  
· Cart purchase – No further information on this issue.

· Trailer purchase – Aggie Stroot made a motion to keep the trailer that ME currently owns, Mary Hammer seconded it.  Motion approved.  The trailer was cleaned out, and there is more room in it.

· Cookbook – There was discussion on doing a Holiday Cookbook.  It was decided that a whole new cookbook would be put together, using the same size as the current cookbook.  Holiday recipes and pictures will be requested.

· New Fundraisers – Jan gave information regarding new fundraising ideas.  The first idea was “contra” dancing.  There are no organizations in this area.  The second idea was doing a spaghetti dinner at Prairie Bay.  It was suggested to do it after HoofIn It and the participant Horse Show and before Thanksgiving.  The cost to ME would be $5 per person.  They serve pasta, sauce, bread and it is serve yourself, all you can eat.  The fundraiser can be done one time per year.  Lynn will call Prairie Bay and check on available dates.  The third idea was to do a race through the American Competitive Trail Horse Association.  It requires 6-8 miles of trails with obstacles.  There are three different levels, junior, open and pleasure.  It costs $176 administration cost per year, and $58 per person with a breakdown of $40 to ME and $18 to ACTHA.  An individual or organization needs to be a member of ACTHA, which costs $35.  It was suggested that this could be done in conjunction with HoofIn It, and be held on Sunday morning.
Fundraisers:
· Walk-N-Roll – The Walk-N-Roll will be held on September 10, 2011.  There are currently 8 t-shirt sponsors.  
· Hoofin-It – HoofIn It will be held the first weekend in October.  Chris Bergin will be donating the meat.  Aggie checked with square dancing clubs.  The dancers would dance for free, but there is a $75-100 charge for a caller.
· Fall cookie sale – ME will be having a cookie/soup sale in October/November.  There will be 4 varieties of cookies and 4 kinds of soup.
· T-Shirts – There was discussion of doing this fundraiser again but selling shirts that have all the horses on it.
· Cans - $129.90 was collected from the trailer of cans.  Susie will check in Garrison to see if there is a spot for another trailer.
Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed with discussion on ideas on cutting costs and raising more money.  Susie will talk with ME current farrier to let him know of the situation, and then ME will check with other farriers who might donate their time.  Kris, Lynn and Aggie will meet with Staci & Brian to discuss the situation and negotiate.  
Review of board member position – Aggie reminded board members to read over the job description and do a self review.  Aggie also reminded board members of the Capital One credit card and using Good Search when searching the web.
Next Meeting:  September 12, 2011 6:00 p.m. at the Northwind Grille in Brainerd.
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Colleen Langren seconded by Sandy Strom-Gieseke.
Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
